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@ The students, staff, and communities of Winnipeg School Division are committed to truth and
| [ | reconciliation through building relationships with Mother Earth, the original peoples of this
’ land, and the stories that bring us together. We acknowledge the place in which we gather is
‘ on Treaty 1 territory, the homeland of the Red River Métis, and the ancestral lands of the
Anishinaabe, Ininiwak, and Dakota Oyate peoples.



https://www.winnipegsd.ca/tyndallpark
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@ MathNight

By: Shantal Castillo

/On February 25th, from 5:30 to 6:30 pm, there was a math night for Room 10 and the gradex
1’s and 2’s with their parents! The name of the math night was “Math After Dark” and the purpose
of the math night was so that parents can learn how to do math with their children at home!

There was a brochure sent to the parents. The games that were taught were: Memory, Go Fish,
and Rolling Dice! After school, the Room 10 students stayed with Mrs. Klassen to prepare for the
evening. The food at the math night was snacks and pizza. The students did a presentation about
how math can be everywhere!
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The math night ended up being spectacular, it was really great! We had so much fun helping
the grades 1’s and 2’s! The pizza was wonderful, and the presentation was too! Seeing children
be happy and confident about math was just what we were looking for. Us room 10 students are
so glad we were able to get children's math confidence up and help them to succeed in math. It
shows how math isn’t just homework and boringness, it can also be entertaining and fun! Thank
you to all the families who came out to learn and supported us! /
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‘ St. Patrick’s Day

By: Sophie Barrion

/As you may know, St. Patrick’s Day, a.k.a, THE BEST \
HOLIDAY EVER!!! Will be coming around soon, and | want to

make it clear that YOU'LL NEVER FIND ME POT OF GOLD! Er...
| mean, with the St Patrick season, be prepared for LOTS of
crafting! Your classes will be filled with holiday crafts, four
leaf clovers, and murals of pots and pots of sweet, sweet,
gold coins... Anyways, St. Patrick’s Day is a celebration from
Ireland, more specifically honoring the death of Saint Patrick,
who is the Patron Saint of Ireland. Many celebrations
showcase a mix of Irish culture, including festive parades and
lots (and | mean lots) of green! That, as well as shamrocks,
and beautiful, glimmering, precious pots of gold!! Just know,
whenever you see a rainbow, you can try as you might to get
that gold, but no matter how hard you try, YOU’LL NEVER
QND THAT GOL- Alright, ’'m back. Wait- what happened..!?

@ Report Cards and Student-Led
Conferences

By: Dana Christopher

/ Did you know that report cards get sent out on March 12th and ~ \

student-led conferences happen on March 13th?
Soon, parents will receive information to sign up for a time for

student-led conferences. Yes, on that day after school, parents will
come inside the school, then the students will lead parents to their @
class and show them what their class has been doing and all the

activities. Each conference slot is 15 minutes long. Be
prepared....these Tyndall Park kids will blow your minds with all the
hard work they’ve been doing!
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@ 1P Classroom Spotlight

By: Gwen Guno

~

/ If you want to learn about Room 6, this is the article for you to learn some things about
them! Currently, they are learning about South Korean culture and facts! Some new things that
had recently happened was that they just had their last swimming class (which, | will explain
later) and that they will be starting a project involving Talebots soon. The swimming classes
they take is a program which teaches the grade four students primarily about water safety, and
how to be safe in and around water. Also to know what to do when in trouble in water or when
someone else is. “It’s a great time”, is Mrs. Conklin’s comment. They have this specific thing
they do in their classroom called ‘Morning Work’ which is reviewing math and writing concepts,
sometimes introducing ideas that will be explained further into the

year. Their seating plan is creative! They change it around

when feeling like it needs a change and it's not your
usual simple lined desks in rows. Their regular day is
consistent and always the same, but, the special things |- e
about their classroom is the art and their teacher. Their §
classroom is filled with organization such as labelled
bins for their notebooks. After their regular morning
recess, they usually have math or gym/music. To end
this off, they are known to be sweet, nice, popular,

and extremely talkative, but they take care of the space [#
and their room well.
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@A Note from the Editors
(AKA: the Adults) @Q

éheck the Government of Canada weather website at this location to know whether studer%
will be outside for recess! -28°C or colder is the cut off for staying inside!

-A reminder that the doors open for students to enter the school at 8:50am and not before.
Please do not send students earlier!

-Our Kernels fundraiser has come to an end and we are pleased that so many families

participated. Your support helps cover the cost of field trips and experiential learning for

students. Together we were able to raise $3,370.16!. We are hoping to get the orders out by
%rch 13. Once again, we thank those families who were able to participate. /
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https://www.weather.gc.ca/en/location/index.html?coords=49.889,-97.129
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@ 1P staff Spotlight

By: Andrei Tumambing

/ Ms. Canam is the main leader for patrols. She has been patrolling at Tyndall Park for6\
years. She gets ready at 8:30 am, she gets all the flags and vests. She crosses students at
the crosswalk on Burrows avenue. Her favourite food is sushi!

She also makes birthday cards for all the students at Tyndall Park. She makes birthday
cards for people because she has been drawing since she was 10 years old and loves
making kids smile. ;

@XKernels Popcorn Sales

By: Gavin Timothy Fernandez
& Jacob Cruz

On the third of February, Kernels Popcorn order forms were given \
out to the students of Tyndall Park School. For what reason? Students
and the community had an option to order a specific amount of
popcorn in the flavours that they wanted. The popcorn costs $3.00
per bag The money raised will be then used to support the cost of
field trips and provide experiential learning for the students. After
your orders are made, popcorn will be available for pickup during
Student-led Conferences on March 13th! Some students may need
some help bringing their orders home because some are bigger than

we students!
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Spring Break: March 31st-April 4th
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